

## THE CITY OF WINDSOR

COUNCIL SERVICES DEPARTMENT

VALERIE CRITCHLEY
CITY CLERK

IN REPLY, PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE NO.



April 24, 2014

TO: <u>ALL MEMBERS OF THE WINDSOR-ESSEX COUNTY ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE</u>

This is to advise that the next meeting of the Windsor and Essex County Environment Committee is scheduled as follows:

Thursday, May 1, 2014
5:30 o'clock p.m.
\*Lou Romano Water Reclamation
Plant

The <u>attached</u> agenda will be considered. <u>Please notify the undersigned at 519-255-6222, ext.</u> 6430, if you are unable to attend.

Yours very truly,

Karen Kadour

Committee Coordinator



# AGENDA WINDSOR-ESSEX COUNTY ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE

held on May 1st 2014

Meeting at 5:30p.m at the Lou Romano Water Reclamation Plant (4155 Ojibway Parkway)

- 1. CALL TO ORDER
- 2. ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA
- 3. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT
- 4. MINUTES

Adoption of the minutes of the meeting held April 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2014 – *emailed separately*.

#### 5. PRESENTATION

Philippa von Ziegenweidt – Environmental concerns with potential locations of the Mega hospital.

#### 6. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

- 6.1 Green Speaker Series update
- 6.2 Pat on the Back Awards
- 6.3 Earth Day

#### 7. COORDINATORS REPORT

WECEC Coordinator Monthly Report - attached.

#### 8. SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

- **8.1** Air
- **8.2** Transportation
- 8.3 Provincially Significant Wetlands
- 8.4 Water Quality

#### 9. NEW BUSINESS

#### 10. <u>COMMUNICATIONS</u>

10.1 Response from the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality to WECEC's letter of concern regarding proposed petcoke storage along the Detroit River—<u>attached.</u>

#### 11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting is June 5th, 2014 at the Ojibway Nature Centre at 5:30 o'clock p.m.

#### 12. ADJOURNMENT

## WECEC COORDINATOR MONTHLY REPORT AVERIL PARENT



## - APRIL 2014 -

#### **ONGOING INITIATIVES**

#### 1. Green Speaker Series: Robert Krausz

Unfortunately Robert Krausz's Green Speaker Series presentation about zero waste on Saturday May 10<sup>th</sup> has been cancelled.

#### 2. Green Speaker Series: Susan Chan

The tentative date for Green Speaker Susan Chan has been set for Wednesday July 9<sup>th</sup> at 7:30pm as part of the Essex County Field Naturalist meeting at the Ojibway Nature Center. Susan will discuss neonicotinoids (found in pesticides) which may be threatening pollinators.

#### 3. WECEC Website

E Liquid Media (WECEC's current website provider) was able to match Spotvin's price for website hosting and domain renewal. This will result in a decrease of \$5 per month for hosting and a decrease of \$50 per year for domain renewal.

#### 4. Tour of the Hon. Herb Grey Parkway project

The Ministry of Transportation has invited WECEC members to attend the Rt. Hon. Herb Gray Parkway Prairie Restoration Annual Meeting & Site Tour from 10am to 5:30pm on Tuesday April 29<sup>th</sup> at the Ojibway Nature Centre.

#### 5. Earth Day

WECEC will have a booth at Earth Day 2014 taking place on Sunday April 27<sup>th</sup> from 10am to 3pm at Malden Park. Alan, Charlie, Pauline, Eileen, John and Lindita have volunteered to be at the WECEC booth.

#### 6. April 23<sup>rd</sup> Environment, Transportation and Public Safety Standing Committee

The following WECEC reports were discussed at the meeting:

#### Report No. 77 of the Windsor Essex County Environment Committee:

That a Private Tree By-law Subcommittee of the Windsor Essex County Environment Committee consisting of Councillor Halberstadt, J. Miller, M. Nelson, B. Wansbrough, Planner II, Stefan Fediuk, Landscape Architect and B. Roesel, City Forester **BE ESTABLISHED**.

This report was received for information at the April 23<sup>rd</sup> Environment, Transportation & Public Safety Standing Committee and it was requested that a Council Question to administration regarding a private tree by-law be issued.

#### Report No. 78 of the Windsor Essex County Environment Committee:

That City Council and the Board of Directors of Your Quick Gateway (Windsor) Inc. **BE REQUESTED** to endorse Phase 3 of the Swamp Wetland Restoration Project on the YQG Airport lands as submitted by the Little River Enhancement Group.

This report was received at the April 23<sup>rd</sup> Environment, Transportation & Public Safety Standing Committee meeting with approval subject to a report from administration coming forward to Council.

#### Report No. 79 of the Windsor Essex County Environment Committee:

That a letter **BE SENT** on behalf of the Windsor Essex County Environment Committee to the Greek Orthodox Community of Windsor (with a copy to the company that performed the clear cutting of the woodlot located northeast of Walker Road and the E.C. Row Expressway) requesting that a species at risk study **BE UNDERTAKEN** prior to any reforestation and, to investigate if any profit was realized by the Greek Orthodox Community of Windsor.

This report was received for information at the April 23<sup>rd</sup> Environment, Transportation & Public Safety Standing Committee meeting and it was requested that ERCA send a letter to the City requesting a species at risk assessment of the site.

#### Report No. 80 of the Windsor Essex County Environment Committee:

That due to the clear-cutting of the woodlot on the Greek Orthodox Community of Windsor lands (located northeast of Walker Road and the E.C. Row Expressway), that City Council **BE REQUESTED** to consider the implementation of a Tree By-law, and further, that a permit process and the issuance of fines relating to the clear cutting of trees **BE CONSIDERED**.

This report was received for information at the April 23<sup>rd</sup> Environment, Transportation & Public Safety Standing Committee and it was requested that a Council Question to administration regarding a private tree by-law be issued.

#### Report No. 81 of the Windsor Essex County Environment Committee:

**WHEREAS** the City of Windsor Environmental Master Plan encourages the construction of energy efficient buildings and incorporating sustainable design features into development to "promote 'greening' of new and existing city facilities",

WHEREAS the recently released report *The Business Case for Green Building* released by the World Green Building Council (2013) shows that the energy savings in green buildings over a twenty-year period typically exceed any design and construction cost premiums by a factor of ten, and could be more with the increasing costs of energy. The study also concluded that the green attributes of buildings and indoor environments can improve worker productivity and occupant health and well-being, resulting in bottom line benefits for business. "By greening our built environment at the neighbourhood and city scale, we can deliver on large-scale economic priorities such as climate change mitigation and adaptation, energy security, resource conservation and job creation, long-term resilience and quality of life." (World Green Building Council, 2013)

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that City Council BE REQUESTED to consider environmental features as identified below for inclusion in the Request for Proposal for the new City Hall:

- High-efficiency glass for windows and doors to conserve energy;
- Energy efficient, low flow appliances in the building (i.e. low flow toilets, LED lighting);
- Consider making it a zero-energy building (meaning that the total amount of energy used by the building on an annual basis is roughly equal to the amount of renewable energy created on site);
- · Using natural light to light the inside of the building;
- Use of district energy;
- · Building materials free of the toxic chemical Formaldehyde
- Recycled building materials where appropriate (i.e. recycled carpet);
- Re-use of building materials from the current City Hall after demolition;
- Re-use of grey water either inside the building (flushing toilets etc.) or outside the building (watering grass etc.);
- Stormwater management features such as raingardens, bioswales or a permeable pavement parking lot:
- · Underground parking to reduce extra pavement needed for surface parking;
- Roof structurally able to support solar panels or a greenroof;
- Secure storage for bicycles as well as change room facilities with a shower;
- · Furniture made from recycled materials;
- Native plants in the landscape design;
- Planting of fruit trees and space for a community garden.

This report was moved at the April 23<sup>rd</sup> Environment, Transportation & Public Safety Standing Committee meeting.

#### WECEC BUDGET - SUMMARY

2014 Budget		
Expense	Credit	Expenditure
2013 Budget	\$8,300.00	
Website domain renewal		\$76.32
Website hosting fee		\$427.10
Earth Day		\$40.00
Pat on the Back		\$2,500.00
Green Speaker #1		\$1,000.00
Green Speaker #2		\$1,000.00
Green Speaker #3		\$1,000.00
Totals	\$8,300.00	\$6,043.42
TOTAL REMAINING	\$2,256.58	



## STATE OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY LANSING



DAN WYANT DIRECTOR

April 8, 2014

Mr. Alan Halberstadt, Committee Co-Chair Mr. Charlie Wright, Committee Co-Chair Windsor Essex County Environment Committee 4155 Ojibway Parkway Windsor, Ontario N9C 4A5

Dear Mr. Halberstadt and Mr. Wright:

Thank you for your March 11, 2014, letter to Director Dan Wyant, Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ), concerning the air use permit application submitted by Detroit Bulk Storage (DBS). Director Wyant has referred your letter to the MDEQ. Air Quality Division for a response.

As you are aware, DBS has applied to the MDEQ for an air use permit for the storage and handling of bulk petroleum coke at a site located along the Detroit River, in the City of River Rouge. The site for an industrial facility is chosen by the facility owner, subject to the boundaries set by local zoning and ordinances. These matters are independent of the state and federal air quality regulations, which address public health and air quality. The proposed activity at the River Rouge site is subject to these state and federal regulations. Of consideration in the MDEQ review, is whether the proposal will comply with the applicable state and federal requirements, including implementation and maintenance of a satisfactory fugitive dust control program.

For a proposal where there is known public controversy, the MDEQ holds a public comment period on its preliminary determination to either approve or deny the application. Your names have been added to the mailing list to be notified of any future activity related to this project.

Finally, the establishment of an "environmental quality fund" lies outside the jurisdiction of these regulations.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Paul Schleusener, Senior Engineer Specialist, MDEQ, Air Quality Division, at 517-284-6800; schleusenerp@michigan.gov; or MDEQ, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760; or you may contact me.

Sincerely,

G. Vinson Hellwig. Chief

Air Quality Division

517-284-6773

Mr. Dan Wyant, Director, MDEQ

Mr. Jim Sygo, Deputy Director, MDEQ

Mr. Brad Wurfel, Director, Office of Communications, MDEQ

Ms. Madhu R. Anderson, Director, Office of Policy, MDEQ

Ms. Maggie Datema, Office of Legislative Affairs, MDEQ

Ms. Lynn Fiedler, MDEQ

Mr. Andy Hartz, MDEQ

Mr. Paul Schleusener, MDEQ